
A
R

O
U

N
D

 TH
E G

R
EEN

South East - Kent

What a great day we had recently at The Wildernesse Club for our 
Autumn meeting.

A fun, team Texas Scramble format, great company, quality food and 
an unrivalled golf course. Many thanks to Mark Todd and his team for 
providing a stunning setting for us all to enjoy. Brian Willmott must have 
particularly enjoyed it as Duncan Kelso noticed that he appeared to be 
“Stiffening up” as he collected his nearest the pin prize!

It was nice to see many new faces at Wildernesse. I hope you all enjoyed 
yourselves and that you will become regular attendees at future events. 
Full results of the day as follows: 1st on 5 under par Gary Branchett, 
Paul Rudkin, Mark Wise; 2nd on 4 under par Duncan Kelso, John Millen, 
Dave Vidler; 3rd on 2 under par Paul Boozer, Matt Gray, Rob Holland. 
Nearest the pin was won by Brian Willmott and Longest Drive by Michael 
Wigstone.

On November, 29 the Kent Section annual tour draws to a close when 
the Turkey Trot shall be contested at Birchwood Park. Lets hope our 
Indian Summer continues until then at least! We shall be teeing off from 
8.45am, having a three course Christmas dinner, lots of prizes and holding 
our AGM. Having an early start will hopefully enable many of you to be 
present for the whole day. If you wish to raise any issues for discussion 
or if you wish to join or change the current committee could we please 
have proposals in writing prior to the event. A fixture card for all 2008 
events will also be distributed to all attendees on the day so you can 
plan your work programmes around our activities wherever possible.

I hope all of you who attended benefited from and enjoyed the Regional 
Seminar we hosted foe the South East Region at the end of October. A lot 
of planning went into producing what looked to be a pretty comprehensive 
coverage on our overall working topic of “Climate of Change”. Our usual 
industry days shall continue over the Winter months. Please consult our 
website or continue reading this column for more details.

Rob Holland   kentgreenkeepers.co.uk

Sussex

Hello again, can anyone believe we are this close to Christmas already, 
the year seems to have flown by.

We have had a few events recently, the first was our Autumn meeting on 
September 13 which was held at Cooden Beach. I would like to thank 
everyone at Cooden for their hospitality, and big thanks to John Hill, Carl 
Wyborne and the team for providing such a great course and a cracking 
day - The greens were the best I have played on this year.

A big thanks to Blade Amenity for sponsoring the day, so well done 
Mark Wilton. The results were as follows: Nearest Pin on 3rd - Francois 

Russell, Nearest Pin on 6th - Chris Ahier; Longest Drive on 18th - Phil 
Squelsch. Greenkeepers prizes: 1st - Glen Pollard, 39 pts; 2nd - Peter 
Ray, 37 pts; 3rd - Dave Allen, 36 pts. Guests prizes: 1st - Gerome Finley, 
34pts; 2nd - Gary “Ian Beale” Ogily, 32 pts; 3rd - Darren Mitchel, 32 pts.
Thank you to everyone who attended the day, there were some great 
prizes to be won from dvd and TV’s to digital radios, so congratulations 
to those of you who won.

The next event is the three way game between us, Surrey and Essex. 
this was held at Colne Valley. Thanks must go to Tom Smith who hosted 
the game and also organised it together with John Ross. The course 
was in very good condition, but very tough.

The team we took up and a big thank you to them was: Dan Beard, 
Chris Ahier, Dave Allen, Rob Hudson, Matt Cossley, Dave Ansell, Rob 
Short, Tony Wooley, Dave Hinks, Ian Beale and Pete Crossley. Results: 
1st Essex, 233; 2nd Sussex, 215; last Surrey, 198.

The way it worked, we took the best eight Stableford scores from eleven 
and added them all up. I cat quite remember the finishing scores but 
we didn’t come last!

The next event will be the Turkey Trot held at Worthing GC on November 
30 which is not to be missed. for me it is the best event of the year, no 
one goes home empty handed and everyone has a great time. 

We have got a game of football against Surrey on October 25 with our 
brand new, sponsored by Rigby Taylor, kit. Thanks to Mike Ring for 
organising the kit, may we have many wins in it.

If you want to get in touch Tel: 07776223234 or Email: robert.hudson77@
btinternet.com
  

Rob Hudson

London

Well time certainly does fly by with summer being a distant memory. 

October proved to be a busy month for London Section and as a result we 
our pleased to announce that this coming December will see the official 
launch of our very own website www.biggalondonsection.co.uk.

On top of that, for 2008 there will be a new trophy to play for in the form 
of a matchplay competition, which is to be played throughout the year with 
knockout stages, more to come on this next month so stay tuned.

Also not to forget that Christmas is almost upon us and that means 
only one thing, the Scotts Trophy at Porters Park - Will it be another 
Northwood victory for the third year running?

P.S. look out for the website.

Aaron Percival
Secretary 
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East Anglia

Our band of brothers (and Clare), ascended on Eaton Golf Club on 12 
September 2007.  All nearly went smoothly until Ian found out it was a 
two tee start and had to re-arrange the start times at the last minute.  
All my fault I’m afraid (a senior moment). I forgot to tell him! I hope all 
those who came enjoyed their day as much as we enjoyed “preparing” 
the course.

The event was sponsored by Bartram Mowers. Incidentally Barry Bartram 
started in a small workshop at Norwich Airport in 1972 - The same time 
I arrived at Eaton on an old BSA motorbike. One of us has clearly moved 
on somewhat. I’ve still got by Bike!

I digress, now for the important bit. 0 - 9 Handicap: 1. Mark Henderson, 
35 pts on countback; 2. Chris O’Dowd; 3. Graham Hurren, 34 pts. 10 
- 18 Handicap: 1. David Farmer, 35 pts; 2. Glen Rayfield, 34 pts; 3. 
Ian Willett, 30 pts. 19 - 24 Handicap: 1. Andy Baker, 33 pts; 2. Neville 
Rowlanson, 26 pts; 3. Richard Mitchell, 25 pts. G & T’s: 1. Eddie Jack, 
42 pts (who wrote the script); 2. Ian Benn, 39 pts; 3. Mark Keysall, 36 
pts. Longest Drive - James Gill; Nearest Pin - Neville Rowlanson. The 
prizes were presented by Terry Upton of Bartram Mowers.

(Another senior moment) Step up Bob Chesham, of Sisis, who sent 
everyone diving for cover when he was approaching the 18th.  From 20 
yards he thinned one and struck the clubhouse wall. He is now the proud 
winner of our coveted “loo seat.”As always our trade friends did us proud 
and they are as follows: Bartram Mowers, Textron, Tacit, Rigby Taylor, 
CMW, Sisis, A & K Supplies, Midlube, Collier Turf Care, Aitkens, Scotts, 
Earnest Doe, Ben Burgess, Sherriff (of Nottingham), Toro, Tomlinson 
Ground Care, Consultant Clarkson, Headland, Atterton & Ellis and Lely 
UK. I hope you all had a good day and thank you Eaton GC for your 
support in stepping when a neighbouring club double booked!

Danny, from Bartrams, was recently married. I thought he said he had 
his honeymoon in Maldon. Seemed a bit strange to me but it turned out 
to be the Maldives. It’s that language barrier I guess. And don’t mention 
suppositories to Mark Day - he’ll tell you where to put them!

It has also been brought to my attention that some clubs are not giving 
us courtesy of the course. I know we are a big group but most of us have 
given nearly all our working lives to golf. Indeed in our Section I’ll bet 
that working years are almost 2,000 between us. We visit five courses 
a year and spread them out as much as we can. I know there is no such 
thing as a “free lunch” but if you ain’t got a greenkeeper, you ain’t got 
a course. Is a bit of courtesy really too much to ask?

Mick Lathrope

Essex 

North Weald GC played host to the Winter Trophy on a dry but cold and 
windy day at the end of September. Club owner, Andrew Lloyd-Skinner, 

welcomed us to his club and offered a few words of, keep it straight and 
stay out of trouble, which was easier said than done on a windy day. He 
is backed by a fine course staff under the leadership of Bryan Girling 
who had put a lot of effort into producing such a fine course for all of 
us to enjoy. Despite some heavy reconstruction works going on around 
the perimeters of the course, and with the trundle of lorries every few 
minutes. Play was not disrupted and that is down to some well thought 
out planning by the clubs owner. We all enjoyed the day and food that 
followed the game. The Essex Section wish thanks Andrew and Bryan 
for the day and look forward to returning in the future, to see the fruits 
of the construction work. That I’m sure will make the course even more 
interesting to play.

Winners were as follows: Overall. Don Clark, Orsett GC, 38 pts; 1.1 Tony 
Barker, North Weald GC, 35 pts; 1.2 Ben Sharpe, Orsett GC, 34 pts; 1.3 
Roland Hughes, Forrester Park G&TC, 34 pts on count back. 2.1 Andy 
Cracknell, Orsett GC, 37 pts; 2.2 Nick Swanson, Orsett GC, 36 pts; 2.3 
Keith Chinnery, Colchester GC, 35 pts. Nearest the Pin, Lewis Tweed. 
Longest Drive, Daniel Hughes. Guest Prize, Roy Sprong 40 pts. Trade 
Prize, Mark Keysell 32 pts. Chris Wild was happy to hand out the prizes 
on behalf of Rigby Taylor, which had representation from Steve Denton 
and Mark Keysell and ex member of staff Dennis Smith. A fine raffle table 
was helped out by trade members who always support us so well.

Move news this month is that David Beale, Orsett Golf Club, who over 
the years has supported the Section with a long stint on the committee 
as competition secretary. Has decided to leave the profession and take 
up the art of house building. We wish him well over the coming months 
and years.

Also David Tindell has left the profession having joined Stock Brook 
the Country Club a year ago on his return from the USA having just 
completed a year with the Ohio State University project, Stock Brook 
staff wish him every success.

The next event is the Winter Stableford Tournament, at North Weald 
Golf Club.

November 27. Christmas Texas Scramble and AGM at Orsett GC. Teams 
of Four. Each team must comprise of at least two Greenkeeper members 
and then can be made up of anyone else, Trade, Guest or Greenkeeper. 
You choose and make up your own team. Antony will not be making the 
selections; it’s up to you. Entries to Antony Kirwan, on the official entry 
forms please, with your entry fees.

Any queries contact Antony on 0707887-780.065 or by E-mail: antz16@
btinternet.com 

Anyone wishing to raise anything or be considered for the committee 
at the forthcoming AGM should contact, Martin Forrester as soon as 
possible, cut of date 10 days prior to the meeting. E-mail: mdwforrester@
hotmail.com Anyone who has any news can contact me at highwoods.
photographic@talktalk.net or call me on: 01206 852353

Arnold Phipps-Jones   www.essexbigga.co.uk
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South West & Wales - South West

I was down at Cannington College last week for the first in a series of 
one-day training courses. This particular day was devoted to Health & 
Safety plus Accident Reporting, and was led by Frank Newberry and 
Jon Allbutt, with support from Paul Woodham and Hugh Murray. The 
content was spot-on when considering Risk Assessments of the golf 
course, machinery areas, and general Safety. There are a number of 
other similar training days in the offing, which are actually attached to 
the current NVQ 3 course on-going this winter, but remember, you don’t 
have to be enrolled on any formal course with the College to attend, 
simply ring or return the application form to book your place on the 
day in question: 31.10.2007 – Machinery Maintenance; 28.11 2007 
– Drainage; 07.01.2008 – Course Presentation; 27.02.2008 – Manage 
Oneself; 26.3.2008 – Create Grassed & Planted areas. Contact George 
Pitts at Bridgwater College on: 01278 655144 or 07929 754401 or 
email pittsg@brdgwatercollege.co.uk to discuss content and times etc. 
From what I’ve seen, these days are well worth consideration.

In the Section, congratulations are finally due to the Section Team. After 
what can best be described as a “difficult season”, McClaren Vincent 
and the lads finally came good at Farrington Gurney against the South 
Coast Section. McClaren’s new five million pound strikers, Nigel Pring 
and Robin Greaves, led an improbable comeback from five down with 
six holes to play to snatch the point and turn the match 31\2 to 2 1\2 
in our favour. I wasn’t able to play myself, but I’m told that the course 
was in fantastic condition, so many thanks to Nigel Pring and his team, 
and to Farrington Gurney Golf Club for allowing us to play and courtesy 
of the course – the first time that the Section had visited.

Back at Minch we’ve just hosted South West Seniors Golf Week, and 
it was really nice to bump into Lauchlan “Jock” Millar yet again. Jock 
retired from greenkeeping some eight years ago, having had spells at 
Brunham & Berrow, Moor Park, St. Pierre, and again at Burnham & 
Berrow, but still plays a mean game off 5 and still represents his county 
at senior level. We had a good chat about greenkeeping in general (and 
Burnham in particular!) about which he was extremely complimentary. It 
was great to hear that his sons, Lauchlan junior, and Kelvin, are enjoying 
successful careers as Course Managers at Hayling Island and Churston 
Ferrers respectively.

Fixtures are largely in place for next season, early dates for your diaries 
are:

Winter Tournament, Kingsdown, February 21•	
Spring Meeting, Clevedon, April 24•	
Greenkeeper\Amateur, Minchinhampton Old Course, May 13•	
Summer Tournament, The Bristol, July 24•	
Autumn Tournament, Marlborough, October TBC + AGM •	
Christmas, Weston Super Mare, December 18•	

Many thanks to all those golf clubs, and grateful thanks to the greenkeepers 
who helped with the organisation. If you would like to host an event for 
2009, please let me know (it’s never too early to start booking!).

I might just take this opportunity to thank and acknowledge our Patronage 
Partners for their sponsorship of the Section this year. The money is 

put to very good use – sponsoring a place at Harrogate, ten places at 
the Cannington Seminar, a representative at the National Tournament, 
and helping to administer the section. Thank you gentlemen and in 
no particular order – Avoncrop Amenity, Vitax, Irritech, Tower Sport 
Europe, B.S. Mowers, Rigby Taylor, Symbio, Countrywide, M.J. Abbott 
your help is very much appreciated. Please consider these companies 
when making purchasing decisions.

Our best wishes to Rich Carter, Lansdown, who was attacked in the 
street a month ago and hasn’t played golf since – a swift and complete 
recovery to one of Gloucestershire’s finest players. 

In the meantime, look forward to seeing as many of you as possible 
at Burnham & Berrow for this year’s Christmas event in December, so 
keep a sharp look-out in the post for the entry form. Any news from your 
courses would be welcome. 

Paul Worster   paulw@mgcnew.co.uk   01453 837355

South Coast 

I’m always saying how quickly the year passes, it only seems like 
yesterday I reported last year’s annual match between the South Coast 
& the South West Sections. Once again this event was upon us taking 
place at Farrington Golf and Country Club near Bristol on September 
13. I’m sorry to say history repeated itself and the South Coast lost. 
The score was 1.5 points to 3.5 points. Many congratulations to the 
South West team and many thanks to our players for taking part in what 
was a very sociable and enjoyable day. Much praise goes to Nigel Pring 
the Course Manager and his team for providing the course in tip-top 
condition. The catering and the club staff were very friendly, providing 
a welcoming atmosphere and excellent food. Thanks to all at Farrington 
Golf and Country Club.

You’ll notice my report this month is a bit short in length. This is for 
two reasons. I’m moving house or hope to be! What do you call a room 
full of conveyancers?! The answer…well it’s too rude to print in such a 
quality publication as Greenkeeper International. On my rounds ask me 
and I’ll give you a quick reply and you never know we might be in our 
new house by the time we play Barton-On-Sea on December 5! If you 
want to attend this or any of our Golf Days please contact Chris Sturgess 
on: 0777 313 8409 or send a cheque, made out to BIGGA South Coast, 
to Chris direct at his home address: 31 Bay Rd, Sholing, Southampton 
SO19 8EZ. The other reason is I need some more news from you guys. 
Thanks to those who have informed me about happy events like exam 
successes and winning golf tournaments but, please, I need more stories. 
I always say it, but I’ll say it again, it’s your Section, make the most of 
it. Please contact me on my mobile number which is below. 

Well that’s it for this month. Last month, when I finished the article, 
I started packing for Saltex. This month, I’m now off to pack lots and 
lots of boxes for my new abode – what joy!

Joe Crawley   07721 389200     
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Section Notes - 
Can all notes be emailed to: melissa@bigga.co.uk 
by the 5th of the month prior to publication please. 
Suggested word guide: 500

Peter Boyd
SCOtland & Northern ireland
Tel/Fax: 0141 616 3440

Peter Larter
northern & midland
Tel: 01476 550115

Clive Osgood
south east
Tel: 01737 819343

Jane Jones
south west & wales
Tel: 01454 270850

BIGGA’s Regional Administrators

Devon and Cornwall
  
By the time you all read this column, we would have had our first meeting 
at Elfordleigh including the Section AGM. I look forward to this time of 
year where we can all meet up, have a good old natter and try to put 
the world to rights. 

We have made some changes this year into the way we run your Section. 
Some of us ‘oldies’ are hanging up our boots paving the way for the ‘young 
guns’ to take us forward. I think we now have a good balance of young 
and old, Abi representing the young, Colin representing the old and Billy 
representing the very old (sorry Bill but it seems like you’ve been here 
forever). Joking aside, I do think we have a good balanced committee 
with lots of enthusiasm and I wish you all the very best of luck.

Our next meeting will be at Killiow Golf Club in Cornwall, on November 
7 and the South West Semininar at Cannington College in Bridgewater 
on November 15 - Don’t forget the Christmas meeting at Okehampton 
on December 11 and book your place early to avoid disappointment.

Last but not least the BTME Education Week in Harrogate. Your Section 
has once again laid on free transport with pick up points in Devon and 
Cornwall. If you haven’t done so already, you need to book your place 
through our Secretary, Abi Crosswood. Abi can be contacted at: 28 
Porthbean, Newquay, Cornwall TR7 3JE or: 01637 871166. Please book 
early as places are very limited. The bus will be leaving the last pick up 
point at Cullompton approx. 9.30am on Monday, January 21, 2008 and 
returning at 12.30pm on Thursday, January 24. (times to be confirmed). 
The cost for the trip is £133.50 for a twin room or £222 for a single room 
which includes 3 nights B&B at the Cairn hotel in Harrogate plus your 
entry into the conference centre. Although some seminars are free there 
are ones which will need to be booked through BIGGA HQ at Aldwark. 
Details of all the education courses and seminars, if not already with 
you, will be sent out in the near future.

Here’s hoping you all have a disease free autumn especially you lowie 
mowie boys (pink flying pig just gone over) and I look forward to meeting 
up with you all soon.
  

Steve Evans

South Wales 

Hi everyone, I hope you are not too stressed out after the wettest summer 
we have had in years and that your autumn work is well in hand, at The 
Grove we are just about finished.
     
My first report is on our annual match v the Golf Club Secretaries which 
took place at the Inco GC on Thursday, September 27 before I reveal the 
results I must give thanks to the following, Inco Golf Club for the courtesy 
off their fine course, the Club Captain, Mr Phil Symons, for presenting 
the prizes, Mr Emy Nickels and his crew for the superb condition of his 

course - Congratulations Emyr you can stop taking the Valliam now! The 
catering and bar staff for their friendly welcome and fine meal.

Our sponsors for the day were Complete Weed Control, Mr Allen Able - If 
you did not know it Allen broke is foot a few weeks ago and although in 
pain turned up and went around the course in a J.D Gaiter to support both 
teams that’s what I call dedication! Many thanks Allen your continued 
support is much appreciated (hope the foot mends soon).

On to the results and although we were two men short the result went 
our way, 4 to 3, well done lads especially you boys that played on your 
own, of which I must include our Chairman, Kerry Jones, because he 
played with me, sorry Kerry and John and Mansel. Prizes for Nearest the 
Pin 6th - Ian Church (Ashburnham Secretary), Nearest Pin 13th - Andy 
Roach and Longest Drive - Andy Roach, Nearest the Pin 13th another 
familiar name, Daryl Jones Nearest the Pin 8th Daryl Jones, these boys 
all won a bottle of fine whiskey and when a Scots man donates the prize 
you know it must be a good one, ones again thank you Allen. Last but 
not least thank you all for taking part.

One last piece of news, although you all know it by now, Mr Peter Lacey 
is the new Tower Chemicals rep so by the time this report comes out 
you will proberly had a visit (give the old boy a cup of tea). All the very 
best from us all, Peter.

That’s it for now lads so just remember keep smiling, news and views 
to: henry@henrystead.wanadoo.co.uk.
                                                           

Henry Stead
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AERATION

For better penetration

TINES‘R’US
Order on-line:

www.tines.co.uk
email:sales@tines.co.uk

Tel: 0114 2513344

KEITH DRIVER
(SPORTSTURF CONTRACTOR)

124 Warren Road, Woodingdean, Brighton BN2 6DB

(WITH NO SURFACE DISTURBANCE)

Tel:01273 679994  Mobile:07958 532008

HYDROJECT
AERATION AND CHEMICAL
INJECTION SERVICE

F Woodward & Sons. Turf Care

Sisis Aer Aid System, Vertidraining,
Hollow Coring & Collecting. Herbicide,

Pesticide, Fungicide & Fertiliser
Application. Top Dressing, Overseeding,

Stoneburying, Laser Levelling

Tel Phil or David on:
01455 220767 or 07747 864677
Wolvey, Nr Hinckley, Leicestershire

Email: enquiries@woodwardturfcare.co.uk

AGRONOMY

Bruce Jamieson Golf Advisors Ltd, is an 
established company offering expert advice on;

Contact: Bruce Jamieson
Forth House, Bracknell Lane, Hartley Wintney, Hants, RG27 8QP
Telephone: 01252 844847

Golf Course maintenance
Tournament preparation & presentation
Machinery selection
Budgeting
Staff recruitment
Soil & turf analysis
Establishment of new golf courses

B Jamieson
Golf Advisors Ltd

ARTIFICIAL GRASS

Chorley,Lancashire,PR6 8SW
www.verdesports.com    www.artificialgrass.org.uk

email: sales@verdesports.com

Tel: 01254 831666  Fax: 01254 831066

VERDE TEE TURF
Sand & Rubber Filled Artificial Grass
- Allows you to tee up from any position

PATHWAYS
Spike Resistant Verdeturf & Super Verdegrass

TEES
Driving Mats & Various Options

PUTTING
Adventure Golf, Mini Golf & Putting Greens

Please call for samples & information

Supatee Tee-Line Turf

01780 781249 07932 037733
info@supateeturf.com

No sand in-�ll No compaction
No maintenance Accepts a tee

It plays just like real turf!
The BEST solution for:

Practice ground tee-line
Par 3 tees
Winter tees

CONSTRUCTION

CLOTHING / FOOTWEAR

BUYERS’ GUIDE
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E
In the

Shed
ANSWERS

CROSSWORD

MONSTER SUDOKU

SQUIGGLY SUDOKU

Quick nine hole quiz

1	 She was a woman!
2	 Bobby Jones
3	 Kenny Logan
4	 Wembley
5	 Reebok
6	 Barcelona
7	 The rings
8	 The Kangaroos
9	 5

SPECIALISTS IN:

GOLF COURSE CONSTRUCTION

REMODELLING & RENOVATION

RESERVOIR CONSTRUCTION

WATER ENGINEERING

Dinton•Salisbury•Wiltshire SP3 5EB
Tel: 01722 716361•Fax: 01722 716828

www.mjabbott.co.uk
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Dinton•Salisbury•Wiltshire SP3 5EB
Tel: 01722 716361•Fax: 01722 716828

www.mjabbott.co.uk

QUALITY LAND DRAINAGE

DESIGN & INSTALLATION
PRIMARY SYSTEMS

SAND SLITTING
GRAVEL BANDING

Specialists 
in Golf
Course

Construction

JOHN GREASLEY LIMITED
“Ashfield House” • 1154 Melton Road

Syston • Leicester • LE7 2HB

Tel: 0116 269 6766
Mobile: 07836 553899

Fax: 0116 269 6866

LAND UNIT
CONSTRUCTION LIMITED

Sportsground and Golf
Course Construction

Hanslope, Milton Keynes, MK19 7BX
Telephone: (01908) 510414

Fax: (01908) 511056
web: www.landunitconstruction.co.uk

e-mail: sales@landunitconstruction.co.uk

DRAINAGE

Preston, Lancashire
www.philipdixoncontractor.co.uk

Tel: 01772 877289
Fax: 01772 877479

SPORTSTURF DRAINAGE
PHILIP DIXON

Golf Course • Sportsfield 
Drainage • Construction • Renovation

Sand Slitting • Gravel Banding 
Blec Ground Breaker • Sand Master

Vertidraining • Overseeding 
Top Dressing • Spraying

Appley Bridge, Wigan, Lancs WN6 9DT
t 01257 255321  f 01257 255327

e office@duncanrosslanddrainage.co.uk
www.duncanrosslanddrainage.co.uk

DESIGN : INSTALLATION : MAINTENANCE
Pitch Construction : Piped Drainage Systems

Sand Slitting : Blec Vibro Sand Banding
Koro Surfacing : Vertidraining : Topdressing : Overseeding

DRAdvert_40x40mm:DRAdvert_40x

SPEEDCUT
CONTRACTORS LTD

SPORTSTURF
Construction 

Drainage 
Renovation

Sandslitting
Contact: Kevin Smith

OXFORD 01865 331479

Golf Course Drainage
Specialist

For fast and friendly UK 
service call:

Melvyn Taylor
on 01283 551417
or 07836 259133

www.turfdry.com

DRIVING RANGE EQUIPMENT

GOLF DRIVING RANGE EQUIPMENT

• Unique Behind Wall & Integrated Ball 
Dispensing Systems

• Golf Ball Cleaners & Elevators
• Golf Ball Collectors
• Utility Vehicles & Mowers
• Edel “Green” Range Mats
• Fiberbuilt Range Mats
• Range Balls

Plus a full range of Accessories
Approved stockist for

STANDARD GOLF course products

Bucklesham, Ipswich, Suffolk, IP10 0DN
Tel: 44 (0) 1473 659815
Fax: 44 (0) 1473 659045
Email: rangeball@tiscali.co.uk

GOLF COURSE ACCESSORIES

APPROVED U.K. STOCKISTS
Fast Nationwide Delivery

For all your
Golf Course &
Range Supplies

Bucklesham, Ipswich, IP10 0DN
Tel: 44 (0) 1473 659815
Fax: 44 (0) 1473 659045

www.rangeball.co.uk
Email: info@rangeball.co.uk

Our Lowest Ever Prices for 2007

GRINDERS

Tel: 01207 270 316
email: admin@huntergrinders.com

www.huntergrinders.com

GOLF MATS

HONEYCOMB MATS
• Non slip in all weathers
• Grass Protection
• Muddy areas

Slippery wood or concrete
• Gravel containment
• Wheelchair friendly

Choice of types and sizes for specific applications

Fieldguard Ltd
Norley Farm, Horsham Road, Cranleigh, Surrey, GU6 8EH

T el: 01483 275182   Fax: 01483 275341

VERTI-DRAIN HIRE 2.5 & 1.6M
2M & 1.5M GROUNDBREAKER FOR HIRE

SAND SPREADING & OVERSEEDING
TOP DRESSING  •  SPRAYING

Distance no object
Tel/Fax: 01476 550266
Mobile: 07855 431120

Email: bloodworth@onetel.com
www.worth-draining.com

WORTH
DRAINING

GOLF MATS UK
All weather mat in framework

Tel: 01580 892 002
Fax: 01580 891 918

sales@golfmatsuk.co.uk
www.golfmatsuk.co.uk

Construction  Remodelling
Water Features

Tel: 01604 468908
Fax: 01604 474853
www.deltagolf2000.co.uk

180 Ruskin Road, Kingsthorpe,
Northampton NN2 7TA

AGRONOMY

Visit www.bigga.org.uk
and check out the
latest chat 
from the
greenkeeping
industry 
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Phone: 01427 874200
Fax: 01427 875333

OAKDALE

EXHIBITION 22 - 24 January 2008

Continue
to learn

July 07 Aug 07 Sept 07

Oct 07 Nov 07 Dec 07

Greenkeeper International Classifieds 2007

MOWERS

PEST CONTROL

SCRAPEAWAY
A New Organic Rabbit Deterrent

10 years in the making
Non-toxic

Biodegradable

AVAILABLE NOW
For further details, brochure & sample

Email: enquires@swigley.freeserve.co.uk
Website: www.scrapeaway.co.uk

Mobile 07881 782975

Specialising in:-
Existing system evaluation 
System design & upgrade
Project management

Contact Roger Davey on:

01823 690216
www.irritechlimited.co.uk

Independent Irrigation Consultants

irritech limited

IRRIGATION 
CONSULTANTS

Irrigation Systems
Professional Design, Supply, 
Installation and Maintenance 

Ocmis Limited
T  0870 600 5131  F  0870 600 5132 

E  Sales@Ocmis.com   W  www.Ocmis.com

Visit our new online store 
at  ocmisonline.com

HYDROSEEDING

For better seed germination with

HYDROSEEDING
CONTACT Richard on 

0118 9629962 / 07771 986745 
or www.gressgolf.co.uk

AGRONOMY

Visit www.bigga.org.uk
and check out the
latest chat 
from the
greenkeeping
industry 

IRRIGATION 
SOLUTIONS
Call Lely: 01480 226858 or 
email: toro.info@lely.co.uk

www.toro.comwww.toro.com

IRRIGATION 
SOLUTIONS
Call Lely: 01480 226858 or 
email: toro.info@lely.co.uk

IRRIGATION
Suppliers of Irrigation Equipment to Golf Courses

Bowling Greens, Landscapes, Horticulture.
Existing systems renovated and upgraded

DESIGN • INSTALLATION • SERVICE
BS EN ISO 9001 Registered Company

Telephone: +44 (0) 1425 474614   
Fax: +44 (0) 1425 471296
http:// www.misc-irrigation.com   
e mail: enquiries@misc-irrigation.com

Independent Professional Irrigation
Golf Courses,Bowling Greens,Sports,Racecourses,Gardens +++

Design/Advice

New Installations

Contracting

Supply & Sales

Telephone
01765 602175
01765 690598

Fax 01765 603488
Email:admin@par4.co.uk

www.par4.co.uk
Area Dealer

B T L I A  2 0 0 1  C E R T I F I C A T E  O F  M E R I T  A W A R D
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Servicing

Service Contracts

System Upgrades

PC Systems

Tel: 01603 759701
sales@autoflowsystems.co.uk

The independent choice for irrigation:
DESIGN : SUPPLY : INSTALLATION

AUTOFLOW SYSTEMS LTD

IRRIGATION
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The use of RUBBER CRUMB on
grass as top dressing has been

granted a PATENT in the UK and
Ireland under Number EP0788301BI

TEBBUTT ASSO.
ARE THE LICENSEES
with CROWN III rubber crumb Turf
Reinforcement, the licensed product

Contact Tebbutt Asso.
on 01253 342003 or Fax 01253 346644

e-mail: tebbuttasso@btconnect.com
www.tebbuttassociates.co.uk

RUBBER CRUMB

TOP DRESSINGS

FENDRESS™ TOP DRESSINGS & ROOTZONES.
DRESSINGS FOR FAIRWAYS AND TEES.
SCREENED FENSOIL, LOAM & TOPSOIL.
BUNKER SAND & PATHWAY MATERIALS.

01858 464346 / 433003
www.banksamenity.co.uk

TREE MOVING

MANAGEMENT
SOFTWARE
SOLUTION
PROVIDER

www.bigga.org.uk

TURF

Specialist Growers of 
Turf for Golf Courses
Rootzone Turf for Greens
Grown on USGA rootzone, 

top-dressed throughout the year, 
and mown at 6mm. 

Predominantly bent sward

Turf for Tees, Surrounds, 
Approaches and Fairways

Various mixtures including 
ryegrass/fescue, 100% fescue, 

and bent/fescue grown 
on sandy loam topsoil.

NEW for 2007/2008
RTF turf for pathways 

and bunker banks.

Tees supplied and laid, with 
optional precision laser grading.

Tel: 01652 678 000
www.tillersturf.co.uk

Bunker revetting – slabs 
up to 50 mm thick.

VERTIDRAINING HIRE

WASTE/WASHWATER 
TREATMENT

WEED CONTROL

Grundfos Pumps Ltd
Grovebury Road, Leighton Buzzard, Beds LU7 4TL

Tel:  01525 775450
Fax: 01525 775224

Web: www.grundfos.co.uk
Grundfos offering a wide range 

of quality pump solutions 
for all applications

STORM SHELTERS

BESPOKE STORM & SMOKING SHELTERS�
FOR GOLFERS & SPECTATORS

PUMPS

Lowara
Lowara Quality Pumps &
Variable Speed Drives.

T: 01297 630230
F: 01297 630270

E: lowaraukenquiries@itt.com
www.lowara.co.uk

buyers guide:Layout 1  04/04/200

T

THIS SPACE
COULD BE YOURS

£720 - B&W
£840 - colour

(for 12 months)

Size: 4 x 1
Call: 01347 833800

to book your space now

AGRONOMY

Visit www.bigga.org.uk
and check out the
latest chat 
from the
greenkeeping
industry 
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NOVEMBER    HOT JOB
Braintree Golf Club ltd

Invites applications for the position of

Mechanic / Greenkeeper
Braintree Golf Club currently has a vacancy for a suitably qualified mechanic, who also has skills 

relating to greenkeeping, to join our skilled and enthusiastic course management team.

The successful applicant will report to the Course manager and be responsible for all aspects of the 
machinery maintenance, the day to day servicing, the grinding of cylinders and the general health 

and safety of the workshop, as well as contributing to the maintenance and upkeep of the golf course.

Ideally the candidate will have a proven career record and the experience of working in the golf 
club environment. An NVQ2, spraying qualifications and any machinery certification would be an 

advantage.

Salary is negotiable dependant on qualification and experience. 20 days paid annual 
leave plus bank holidays. 

Please apply in writing with full CV and two references by  Friday the 23rd of November to:
Kevan Sharpe, Course Manager, Braintree Golf Club, 

Kings Lane, Stisted, Braintree, Essex, CM77 8DD
  

�e Buckinghamshire Golf Club has vacancies for 2 fully qualified experienced 
greenkeepers to work and play on our 18 Championship Golf Course.

�e successful applicants should have a minimum of 2-3 years experience and 
should be qualified to NVQ level 2. Spraying qualifications and driving licence 
would be an advantage.

An excellent salary is being offered which is negotiable depending on 
qualifications and experience.

Please apply with full CV to
Erik Kinlon, Course Manager,
�e Buckinghamshire Golf Club,
Denham Court Drive, Denham, Bucks, UB9 5PG.

Buckinghamshire
Golf Club
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A ‘FOUR STAR’ Council

COMMUNITY SERVICES DEPARTMENT
Leisure and Arts

Head Greenkeeper
£18,450 - £20,235 Post No: D00485
You’ll lead a dedicated team at the Councils’ 145-acre
municipal golf course, Stressholme Golf Centre -
which is fast becoming one of the leading Golf Courses
in the area - with a vision to plan and develop this facility
into one of the North East’s most prestigious venues.
You will manage all aspects of the maintenance and up keep
of the golf course and manage the green keeping team.
You’ll also work very closely with the Leisure Management
Team on the long-term development plans of the course and
adhere to all elements of the Health & Safety policy.
With a minimum of five years’ experience as a
Greenkeeper, you’ll bring the ability to deal confidently
with members of the public, colleagues and external
organisations and also to work on your own initiative.
Ideally, you will possess or be working towards NVQ Level
3 or equivalent in Sports and Turf Management or a
related qualification, although this is not essential.
For an informal discussion please contact either Sean Thomas
or Neil Drew on (01325) 388406.
Application packs are available on-line at:
www.darlington.gov.uk/jobs or from the
Recruitment and Selection Unit on 01325 388129
(24 hours). E-mail: recruitment@darlington.gov.uk
Closing date: 14 November 2007.
We are committed to equal opportunities. Workplace nursery facilities provided
subject to availability. This Authority is committed to safeguarding and
promoting the welfare of children and young people and expects all staff and
volunteers to share this commitment.

2002-2003
Community Legal Services
2003-2004
Child and Adolescent 
Mental Health Services
2004-2005
Crime and Disorder Partnerships

Formby Golf Club
Requires a

Course Manager

This is a championship links golf course, which will host the 2009 
Amateur Championship and, due to the retirement next year of our 
existing Head Greenkeeper, we are inviting applications for the 
position of Course Manager.

Only candidates who are fully qualified – minimum NVQ level 3 or 
equivalent - and preferably (but not essential) have experience in 
managing a links course, should apply and, in addition, they should 
have the following attributes:-

• Ability to lead and motivate staff.
• Excellent communication skills, together with knowledge of IT.
• Expert knowledge of irrigation systems and machinery.
• Ability to manage resources effectively within budgetary controls.
• Knowledge of all relevant health & safety and other statutory legislation.

Please apply in writing for an application form and outline job 
description to:

The Secretary/Manager, Formby Golf Club, Golf Road, 
Formby, Liverpool L37 1LQ,

or by email to info@formbygolfclub.co.uk.

Closing date for applications:- 14th December 2007 

Thamesview Golf Centre is a 9-hole pay 
and play golf course with a 30 bay 
floodlit driving range, full service 
clubhouse including Pro-shop and 
function facilities.  

Located on the River Thames and within 
the M25, TVGC is part of a growing 
multiple facility golf course management 
company based in London. 

Applications are invited for the above 
position from experienced, professional 
greenkeepers with strong management 
skills and an enthusiastic positive nature. 

Salary details will be negotiable and inline 
with experience.

Applications in writing plus curriculum vitae 
to: 

The General Manager 
Thamesview Golf Centre
Fairway Drive
Thamesmead
London
SE28 8PP

Head Greenkeeper
Venue: Thamesview Golf Centre

golf@tvgc.co.uk
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Head Greenkeeper 
Required  by

Royal Worlington and Newmarket Golf Club

Royal Worlington and Newmarket Golf Club founded in 1893 – seeks 
a Head Greenkeeper of proven ability to lead and manage the 

maintenance of this world famous 9 hole course, “the Sacred Nine,” 
as described by Bernard Darwin.

• Minimum of 5 years golf course experience
• Qualified to NVQ3 or equivalent preferred, but not essential

• Spraying certificates PA 1, 2 & 6
• Salary negotiable according to experience and qualifications

Royal Worlington is a Private Members Club, the course is an inland 
links with excellent drainage during the winter and is very rarely closed. 

Please reply in writing by 30th December 2007 with C.V to:

Scott Ballentine, Secretary
Royal Worlington & Newmarket Golf Club, Golf Links Road, 

Worlington, Bury St Edmunds, Suffolk IP28 8SD

Tel: 01638 717787 
Email: secretary@royalworlington.co.uk 

WHITELEAF GOLF CLUB
Established 1907

A very scenic undulating 9 hole Golf Course in the Chilterns.

Requires an Experienced Green Keeper.

 Some weekend working is required
Training opportunities available.

Salary dependent on experience and qualification.

Applications in writing or e-mail
detailing past employment and experience to

The Secretary,
Whiteleaf Golf Club Ltd

Upper Icknield Way
Whiteleaf

Princes Risborough
 Bucks HP27 0LY

For further information please telephone
 01844 274058

e-mail: whiteleafgc@tiscali.co.uk
www.whiteleafgolfclub.co.uk

WOBURN
Make the discovery

Woburn Golf Club on the Buckinghamshire/Bedfordshire border is 
seeking an outstanding individual to manage our 54 hole 
championship venue. The successful applicant will be a key 
member of the Senior Golf Management team, responsible for the 
entire Greenkeeping function at this premier golf venue.

Candidates with the following attributes are invited to apply:

• A minimum of three years experience as a Course Manager/
   Head Greenkeeper, including Tournament experience
• A highly motivated individual with a proven record in
   man-management skills and the ability to drive the very best
   from a team
• An excellent knowledge and understanding of all current
   Health and Safety legislation
• Financial awareness to plan strategically with regards to staff,
   machinery, feed regimes, and practices, for the long-term
   benefit of the venue.

Course Manager
• The ability to deliver effective performance management
• Highly computer literate in Word and Excel applications
• All relevant agronomy skills, spraying qualifications and
   Irrigation expertise that a position of this level would necessitate

The remuneration package will be commensurate with the 
seniority and demands of the position and may include housing. 

Please contact the Personnel Department for an application form 
and job description. 

Phone 01525 290333 ext 127 or
Email personnel@woburnabbey.co.uk

Closing date for applications is Monday 3rd December 2007

Make the discovery
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